
                                                                 MINUTES 
                                      PENN MANOR ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
                                                          OCTOBER 5, 2010  
 
The Penn Manor Alumni Association met on the above-cited date in the Alumni Room in 
Penn Manor High School.  President, Michael McDonald, opened the meeting at 6:35 
pm..  
 
The following members were in attendance:  Michael McDonald, Judy Duke, Fred Wilds, 
Dolores Warfel, Jan Mindish and Nancy Smith.  
 
The minutes of the September 7th meeting were approved on a motion by Dolores Warfel 
and a second by Fred Wilds. .  
 
Judy Duke gave the treasurer’s report.  It was approved on a motion by Nancy Smith and 
a second by Fred Wilds. 
 
In old business Mike had several comments on the homecoming day.  He thanked all who 
helped make it a huge success.  
 
In other business the upcoming Penn Manor Alumni Banquet was discussed. It will be 
held on April 16, 2011, in the school cafeteria.  We will be choosing alumni to be 
inducted in the Penn Manor Distinguished Alumni Wall Of Honor.  Jan Mindish will 
meet with the high school principal, Phil Gale, to choose alumni to serve on the selection 
committee.  Our theme for this year will be alumni who are  (still)  or were involved in 
the field of education.  
Dolores Warfel presented options on the menu for the banquet.  Those present selected 
the following as our menu for April 16th…Roast Turkey/filling; Baked Ham Loaf; 
Whipped Potatoes /Gravy; Succotash and a variety of desserts.  It was also decided that it 
would, once again, be a buffet style dinner.   
 
Nancy Smith reported on our volunteers’ status.  We will be needed to do progress 
reports at the high school and report cards at Manor Middle School.   There will also be 
times when we might be asked to help with mailings for the district. 
 
Jan Mindish reported that the Website is “up” and ready to access. 
 
In new business Michael McDonald volunteered to frame several pictures for the alumni 
room.  Judy Duke made a motion and Dolores Warfel  a second to the motion that 
Michael do so.  It was stated that to have it done professionally might cost $100 or more.  
Michael will do it for the price of materials only.  
 
Michael then suggested that we buy mini basketballs to give away at the Penn 
Manor/McCaskey Basketball game.  That is the time that the 2010 Athletic Wall of 
Honor nominees will be inducted.  We will also have PM tattoos available.  It was also 
stated that the basketballs would NOT be given out until AFTER the basketball game. 



After some discussion all approved that this would be another fun idea.  Michael will take 
care of ordering the basketballs and we still have a healthy supply of tattoos.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. on a motion by Dolores Warfel and a second by 
Fred Wilds. 
 
Our next meeting is scheduled for November, 2, 2010, in the Penn Manor Alumni Room.  
 
 
 
 
                                                      
 


